Mr. Bill D. Phillips, 1729 S. Denver, Tulsa, Oklahoma.

Dear Bill:

Service Co.

I have just talked to Dean Bakosky and he tells me that he has written you a letter stating that he will enroll you at the University of Kansas and that he is hoping you will buckle down to hard study. He advised me that he would give you a fair chance and it is now up to you to make the grade.

I am well acquainted with Professor E. A. Stephenson, head of the Petroleum Engineering Department, and all of these men are like Dean Jakosky and Professor Stephenson. They are royal good fellows, but they expect you to hit the ball and do the job.

Yes, you can work while you are attending school if you will budget your time and spend a certain amount of time on your studies and a certain amount on your work. Someone tells me that you do too much "jellying". Am I right or wrong?

Bill, I want you to come in and have a talk with me and we will see if we can work out something that will be helpful to your educational progress. I am glad that you are going good with the Tulsa Oilers when they are in a position to help you with your pitching.

With all good wishes, I em

Sincerely yours,

1729 S. Denver Tulsa, Oklahoma July 22, 1940

Dear Mr. Allen,

The registrar of Kansas University informed me that my grades from Tulsa University were to low for me to enroll at Kansas University this fall.

The Dean of Engineering at Tulsa University sent a letter of recommendation to Dean Jakosky at Kansas University but he has not received my transcript. I was advised to write the registrar and have him give my transcript to the Dean of Engineering. I should hear within a few days whether I will be able to enroll at Kansas University this fall.

I am still working out with the Tulsa Oilers and am receiving some very valuable help with my pitching.

I am studying geological engineering. Do you believe that since I am taking this course I will be able to work while I am attending school.

I would appreciate your opinion on this matter very much.

Sincerely,

Bill D. Phillips

Biel D. Phillips

1729 S. Denver Tulsa, Oklahoma July 22, 1940

Dear Mr. Allen,

The registrar of Kansas University informed me that my grades from Tulsa University were to low for me to enroll at Kansas University this fall.

The Dean of Engineering at Tulsa University sent a second letter of recommendation to Dean Jakosky at Mansas University but he has not received my transcript. I was advised to write the registrar and have him give my transcript to the Dean of Engineering. I should hear within a New days whether I will be able to enroll at Mansas University this fall.

I am still working out with the Tulsa Oilers and am receiving some very valuable help with my pitching.

I am studying geological engineering. Do you believe that since I am taking this course I will be able to work while I am attending school.

I would appreciate your opinion on this matter very

much.

Sincerely,

and in the particular

Bill D. Hhillips

26601 P2/RJ July 26th, 1941

Mr. Bill D. Phillips 1729 S. Donver Tolsa, Oklahoma

Dear Bill:

I will see Dean Jakowky and Professor Bugene A. Stephenson, who is Professor of Petroleum Engineer and see what we can do in your behalf.

Short while. I assure you I will be very happy to have you with us.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation- Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

FCA:ro

Mr. Ed Price, Jr., Sylven Dale, Loveland, Colorado.

Dear Ed:

Yes, that faux pas was on me. I had figured that since Mr. Moore was no longer with the Y.M.C.A. perhaps your father had taken over the additional duty. Your dad has asked me many times to do work of this sort and kindred nature associated with the Y.M. so I thought he was asking me to do another turn. About this time of the summer I receive a letter from him asking if I will take the Sunday School class, so maybe I thought I was getting off lightly! What do you think?

I have made the proper notation regarding the subject, which I think is very good. It admits of plentyof play in the application of same. I am not sure at the present time just what my schedule for that day will be, but I can assure you that I will be on the job and happy to be associated with the boys for as long a time as necessary.

Now, a word of caution about Brown's Grove. I understand that it is not in very good condition, and while I am sure that you will look into it, I am not at all sure that the location is of the best. Doubtless you think that Lone Star Lake is too far away.

There are chiggers and ticks of all descriptions and the place is overgrown with weeds and grass. Many of the trees have shed their dead branches in an indiscriminate manner. The place is used for pasturing and there is no good watering place. This makes me feel that a better place could be chosen than Brown's Grove. Formerly we held our Summer School picnics there, and the School of Education picnic was also held there. None of these groups are using this any more.

At Lone Star there are many cabins, such as the Weaver and Veatch cabins, and others that could be utilized should any occasion arise where you needed a retreat for sickness or fatigue recuperation. I say these cabins could be had, and I am sure they could. Please feel that I have no desire to participate in the other fellow's selection, but I just wondered if you had been out there.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Sylvan Dale Loveland, Colorado August 4, 1941

Dear Dr. Allen,

E IN DO

Thank you for your letter in which you consented to lead a discussion group at the YM-YW Freshman Outing on September 20th. I would like for you to take as your subject, "So You're on Your Own Now." Such a catch topic can include almost anything that you feel of value to freshmen in their first few weeks of becoming oriented to life away from home.

The freshmen will leave by buses from the Union Building at 8:00 a.m. to go to Brown's Grove for the day. These buses will return at 9:00 p.m. that evening. You are free to choose whether you wish to go with the buses or drive your own car. The two discussion periods that you will be leading will come at approximately two and seven o'clock. If your schedule will permit you to fit into this program, I will wait and make final arrangements with you when I return to Lawrence. If such a schedule is unsatisfactory, please let me know. I am very glad that you will be able to be with us on this outing again this fall.

In the letter you wrote me, the Mr. was crossed out and Rev. written over it! I am sorry that I neglected to write "Jr." after my name - however, I believe that you did know what the Freshman Outing is since you have lead groups in it before. Just in case you did misunderstand the set-up, please let me know also. My position on the YM cabinet is that of Freshman Commission Chairman - hence my job of arranging the Freshman Outing.

Best wishes for now and ever!

Sincerely,

Ed Price (fr.)

Mr. Reaves Peters, 342 So. Chelsea Ave., Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Reaves:

I am sending you our schedule. The Denver basketball coach is Ellison Ketchum. We have not discussed officials, and if you want to take it up with the coach and assign the officials it is satisfactory with me.

Otto Unruh, at Bethel College, Newton, and I have agreed upon officials and he has procured them down at Newton, so I believe we had better let that ride as it is. I will write De-Paul University and see the method of their selection. We had Ike Craid work the Loyola game last year, and we would like him again this year, but I don't want the other chap who worked. I like Big Ten officials if I can get them. Perhaps you had better wait until I get the letter from DePaul. I will not agree upon anybody but will have the names of some fellows that I would like to see work.

At Wichita University I have had correspondence with Athletic Director Gebert and Coach Jack Sterrett. It will be perfectly all right to go ahead and select the Creighton-Kansas game officials for February 10.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach. University of Nebraska
Lincoln
University of Oklahoma
Norman
University of Missouri

Columbia

Office of
Commissioner of Officals
Big Six
Intercollegiate Athletic Conference
342 So. Chelsea Avenue
KANSAS CITY, MISSOURI

University of Kansas
Lawrence

Kansas State College
Manhattan

Iowa State College
Ames

Aug. 6, 1941

Dr.F.C.Allen
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas
Dear Doc:

Your letter of July 24th. was here when I returned from our Miami, Florida meeting yesterday.

For many years Major Griffith has not selected the officials for non-conference games in Football and Basketball unless the school concerned made the request. Until last year the Major has not been held responsible for the offic iating in his conference.

Assigning officials for the non-conference games in basketball is quite a task since the schedules are not made in advance as they are in football. It is necessary from a psychologival view point that all assignments come from the Central office It is not good for officials to be assigned by this office in all instances except the non-conference games in basketball, and then have them make out their non-conf erence schedule on their own. As you know I am perfectly willing to have you make specific request for these non-conference games, to get as many new men in action on these games that you may see what they can do. For the most part there has not been requests for mixed crews in basketball between the various conferences; I feel that this may be developed in the very near future, and will eventually make for better and more uniform officialting in basketball.

You have seen MacDonald and Harlow in action and I take it from your letter that wither would be satisfactory with you. I will write Rollie Williams today telling him that I am assigning Parke Carroll to that game, and subject to your approval will accept either Harlow or MacDonald.

I have completed assignments for all non-conference games except those of Kansas. Can you give me your non-conference schedule to-date that I may get to work on that.

With best regards and all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

R.E.Peters